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   No. 349                                                                                                                     July 2008 



THE NORTON NOTICE 
is published by the Northern California Norton Own-
ers Club. Its purpose is to inform and entertain the 
club members. The Norton Notice is a reflection of 
the readership who are encouraged to submit any 
article, technical tip, photograph (original or other-
wise) as 
long as it is in good taste so that other Norton enthu-
siasts will enjoy it. The deadline for items to be sub-
mitted for publication is the 18th of the month 
preceding the issue. The Norton Notice prefers con-
tributions submitted electronically. Articles and high-
resolution photos can be sent in almost any format 
generally common to most computers. Send submis-
sions or comments to rayp_94040@yahoo.com. 

MEMBERSHIP 
in the Northern California Norton Owners Club is 
available for $20 per year and open to all Norton mo-
torcycle enthusiasts. Membership dues are payable to 
the Club Treasurer (see right). Renewal dues are pay-
able at the end of the individual’s membership 
year, which is designated by the last digit on the 
mailing label of your Notice . All changes of address, 
membership or dues, questions should be directed to 
the Club Treasurer. 

ADVERTISING RATES 
are $100 per year for a 1/4 page advertisement 
Contact the Editor for larger ads and rates. 

VISIT US ONLINE at http://www.nortonclub.com 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/NorCalNOC/ 

AFFILIATIONS 
The Northern California Norton Owners 
Club is affiliated with both the Norton 
Owners Club of England (NOC) and the 
International Norton Owners Association 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT The Northern California 
Norton Owners Club gratefully acknowledges the work of 
Fred Fortune for the designs used in this journal and the 
work of all previous contributors which is reused from 
time to time  

2008 CLUB BOARD  
Acting President: Harry Bunting 
2856 Hemlock Ave.  San Jose, CA 95128 
(408) 615 1234, HarryB2378@aol.com 
Vice President - Dave Crader 
83 Palm Dr., Brentwood, CA 94513 
(925) 513.3148 dpcrader@comcast.net 
Secretary - Mike Sullivan 
20 Bayview Ct., Milbrae, CA 94030 
(650) 872.3336, MIKEMILL20@aol.com 
Treasurer/Membership - Ray Pallett 
15787 Via Sorrento, San Lorenzo, CA 94580 
(510) 258 0145, rayp_94040@yaahoo.com 
Rides Coordinator - Tom Dabel 
730 Linda Flora Ave., San Jose, CA 95127 
(408) 272.0369, ttdabel@yahoo.com 
WebMaster - Ian Reddy 
5114 Devon Park Ct., San Jose, CA 95136 
Ian_reddy@sbcglobal.net 
Regalia Manager - Liz Sain 
730 Linda Flora Ave., San Jose, CA 95127 
(408) 272.0369,  lizsain@yahoo.com 
Honorary Members 
Brian Slark, Dick Slusher, Jodi Nicholas 

The object of the Northern California Norton 
Owners Club is to promote, encourage and 
develop motorcycle activities. The Club’s 
members are owners or enthusiasts of Norton 
motorcycles and often submit for publication 
in the Norton Notice technical tips. These tips 
are reviewed for technical content and are 
believed to be both correct and workable, but 
no guarantee is made or implied that these 
tips or articles will work for your particular 
application. The Club or membership as-
sumes no liability or responsibility for any 
issues or problems that may arise, or omis-
sions or deletions in connection with the 
technical information. The Norton Notice 
articles or other materials contained express 
the authors’ view only and are not necessarily 
the official policy of the Northern California 
Norton Owners Club. The Editor reserves the 
right to accept, reject, edit or alter all editorial 
and advertising material submitted. The 
Editor serves at the discretion of the Club’s 
Board of Directors. Materials may be pub-
lished both in print and/or electronically on 
the CNOC web site at nortonclub.com. 
©2006 The Northern California Norton Own-
ers Club. Not to be reprinted without permis-
sion 

Membership Application to the Northern California Norton Owner’s Club 
Membership cost is $20.00 per year and includes a subscription to the Norton Notice, a 
publication which provides an enormous wealth of information to Norton owners and re-
caps of club events. 
I hereby apply for Membership in the Northern California Norton Owners 
Club (NCNOC) 
Name______________________________________________ 
Phone________________________ 
Address _______________________________________________ 
email_________________________ 
City_____________________________________________ State____ 
Zip______________ 
This is a new ____             renewal ____     application. 
Norton(s) owned: Year _____ Model ______________, Year _____ Model 
______________ 
The undersigned applicant certifies that he or she is a legal resident of the US over the age 
of 18, has a valid motorcycle driver’s license, and will use legally required safety equip-
ment in connection with club activities. Participant does hereby execute this release, 
waiver, and indemnification for himself or herself and his or hers, successors, representa-
tives, and assigns, and hereby agrees and represents as follows: To release the Northern 
California Norton Owners Club (the Club) and its officers, agents and members from any 
and all liability, loss, damage, costs, claims, and/or cause of action, including but not lim-
ited to all bodily injuries and property damage arising out of participation in the club’s 
activities, it being specifically understood that such activities include the operation and use 
by applicant and others of motorcycles. The undersigned further agrees to indemnify 
the club and its officers, agents, and members and hold them harmless for the results of the 
undersigned’s participation in those activities. This indemnification shall include attor-
ney’s fees incurred in defending any claim or judgment and incurred in the negotiation of 
any settlement. It is understood and agreed that the undersigned shall have the opportunity 
to consent to any settlement; provided, however, that such consent shall not be unreasona-
bly withheld. 
I have read and agree to the additional terms and conditions set forth on all parts of this 
application. Other affiliated clubs and organizations are also represented and protected by 
this release. 
Applicants Signature and date (required) 
_______________________________________________ __________ 
Make your check for $20 payable to Northern California Norton Owners 
Club. 
Send all applications & inquiries to Raymond Pallett 
15787 Via Sorrento, San Lorenzo, CA 94580 
510 258 0145/ treasurer@nortonclub.com 
Contents © 2005. All rights reserved. 

 





 
Jul 05 (Sat) BSAOCNC BRITISH TRIPLES RIDE 
 
Jul 10 (Thu) NCNOC meeting  Harrys Hoffbrau San Jose  7 PM 
 
Jul 21 (Mon) North American Norton Rally 
Thru 
Jul 25 (Fri)  Wellsboro, PA 
 
Jul 20 (Sun) North American Velocette Rally 
thru  Benbow Inn, Garberville 
Jul 26 (Sat) Paul d’Orleans, 415-378-8787 
 
Jul 25 (Fri) Vintage Motorcycle Days 
Jul 26 (Sat) Mid-Ohio 
Jul 27 (Sun) 614-856-1900 
Aug 2 (SAT) NCNOC Ride  North Coast   
 
 The meeting point is at Terry and Donna’s home, 2523 Gough St , be-

tween Green and Vallejo, in San Francisco on August 2nd, SATURDAY 
anytime after 10am for juice, coffee and homemade breads.   

 
 The ride begins at 11:45 sharp.  We will ride to the Nike Missile Site in 

the Marin Headlands for a 45 minute view of our defense of San Francisco 
in the Fifties with nuclear tipped missiles to eliminate Soviet bombers.  

 
  We have a reservation with the Park Ranger to begin the tour at 12:30pm 

prompt.  There appears to be time to drive on to Tony’s Oyster Bar up the 
coast in Marshall for lunch, which will fall within our 60 mile ride range. 
Since the vote at the June 12th meeting was split on whether to shorten the 
ride we’ve decided to take the longer ride to Marshall .   

 
 After lunch everyone is on their own but Donna and I will return on the 

coast which will be cooler than 101 on a hot August day.  Our phone is 
415 771 6166. 

 
Aug 07 (Thu) NCNOC meeting  Harry’s Hoffbrau San Jose  7 PM 
 
Aug 09 (Sat) NCNOC Dardanelles Ride 
Aug 10 (Sun) Dardanelles Resort, Hwy 108 
 
Aug 12 (Tue) Carmel Concours 
  Michael Lynch, 831-622-0456 
 
Aug 16 (Sat) BSAOCNC SIERRA RIDE 
Aug 17 (Sun) Jerry Meadows, 

2008 Calendar (all clubs) 

Mt Hamilton 

It was gone 5.00pm when we arrived and the road to the observatory was closed .  
5 of us made it including the two Commandos and the Sportster.   
 
We did around 250 miles in total and I have to admit I forgot to note my mileage 
at the start so can’t say what the peak to peak distance was.  We continued our 
blast down into San Jose and four of us swung by Tom and Liz Dabel’s place for a 
cup of tea.  Phillipe headed home because he still had 60 miles or so to do to get 
home. 
 
A long but great ride but disappointing that we didn’t get a few more to do the 
whole trip.  Still three of us did the whole thing on the oldest bikes.  It’s great to 
know that 35 year old machines can still cut the mustard and in  at least one case 
that 60 year old bones can too! 



 
their way to the East lookout.   It was cold and foggy on the way up to the meeting 
place but we broke through a few hundred feet before the planned meeting point and 
rode in sunshine to the lookout.   
 
We had 13 or 14 bikes at the start.  Two of them Norton Commandos!!  There was 
an 85 Iron head Harley Sportster that Ann Kirkpatrick had borrowed because her 
own 86 had a dodgy clutch, Steve Morse was on his Thruxton and Jerry on his 
Honda.  The rest were beemers of one sort or another. 
 
After photos we headed for Mt Diablo and the planned restart  at the North Gate at 
Noon.  The group slit up on 101 en route to the Richmond Bridge and only 5 bikes 
made it to the gas stop on Pinole Valley.  We waited for about half an hour but what 
we didn’t know was that out of the 13 or 14 starters only 7 planned to do the ride.  
Two of them being navigationally challenged followed two other nearly all the way 
home before the penny dropped. 
 
The five of us took Alhambra valley and Reliez Valley Road to Walnut Creek where 
we lost another.  So four of us ended up at the entrance to The Mt Diablo park and 
dutifully paid our $5 (or was it 6).  We had about fifteen minutes to kill before the 
second start so hung around to see if anyone would turn up.  We got a call to say that 
the navigationally challenged pair were already at the lunch stop so we headed for 
the summit and then joined Steve and his cousin for lunch. 

Mt Diablo 

After lunch Lorin and Kathryn headed home as Kathryn was getting sleepy and 
didn’t fancy the bounce that she would get if she fell off the back.  Phillipe, Ann 
Steve, his cousin and myself set off for the last peak but I had got a bit sleepy 
over lunch and screwed up the route a bit putting us on 580 for few miles before 
we ran through Livermore to Mines Road.  We had a fine blast along this well 
used Norton route up to Mt Hamilton. 

Caption Competition 
The winner ( there was only one entrant)—”Snorton Norton”  what else.   
 
A tee shirt will eventually find itself on its way to Joe Martin 

Photo—Joe Erhlich 

2008 Calendar-(all Clubs) cont’d 

Aug 16 (Sat) BSAOC INTERNATIONAL RALLY 
thru  Isle Of Man 
Aug 23 (Sat) 
 
Aug 24 (Sun) Manx Grand Prix 
Thru  and VMCC Rally, 
Aug  29 (Fri) Isle of Man  
 
Aug 28 (Thu) Salute to America Rally, 
Thru  Yreka 
Sep 01 (Mon) 877-688-4229 or wings2fly@southbaybiker.com 
 
Sep 06 (Sat) BSAOCNC VINTAGE TRIAL, La Honda 
  Kim Rowden,  
Sept 11 (Thu) NCNOC meeting  Harrys Hoffbrau Foster City  7 PM 
 
Sep 12 (Fri) 
Sep 13 (Sat) SC Section Vincent OC Rally 
Sep 14 (Sun) 



 

The Dangers of Familiarity   
By SportsterDiana 
 
Due to a family issue I found myself making an unplanned ride to Mesa AZ on short 
notice.   
 
The last 350 miles is across desert and best crossed at night, but I’ve done it in the day-
light before when I needed to get there fast.  I stop every 80 minutes and drink Gatoraid 
and carry a 20oz water to drink while riding.  I keep my skin covered and wear a full-
face helmet.  Like I said, I’ve done it before….but this time was different. 
 
  Even though it was June the temps were pushing toward 120 degrees.  My 2007 1200cc 
Sportster handled the heat with ease and was willing to press on through the heat, so I 
did to.  I didn’t know that even drinking 30-40oz every 80 minutes I was loosing ground.  
20 miles from my next stop,   I had drank the water I carried in my pocket and yet my 
teeth were dry.  I knew exactly where I was stopping next and would be there in 15 min-
utes so I didn’t stop to dig out another bottle.  Besides, I was in a hurry and I was on 
track for covering the 742 miles in 11 hours….but that was about to change.   
 
As I pulled into the 76 station in Blythe the attendant came out and greeted me with 
“You made it” as I pulled off my helmet.  I didn’t know it yet but what he should have 
said was “You just barely made it”.  I had felt fine on the bike but after standing up I 
seemed to feel worse with every passing second.  I walked inside and stared at the drinks 
knowing that I should just grab one and drink it, yet unable to choose.   I slid down the 
wall to sit on the cool cement floor while staring at the drinks because standing seemed 
like a lot of effort. In the back of my head the thought “Oh this isn’t good” kept bounc-
ing around.   
 
I did finally just grab a 32oz bottle and downed it quickly, then sat some more.  I drank 
another 20oz drink, then tried getting back to my feet.  I felt a little better, but not much.  
I opened a 20oz water and sat back down to drink it.  In all, it was about an hour before I 
was willing to leave the cool cement floor and get back on my bike.  I stopped every 40 
minutes for the rest of the trip effectively drinking an average of an 1oz a minute.   
 
By the time I got to Phoenix the wind no longer burned when I flipped up my visor, it 
had cooled to a lovely 104 degrees.  I was also thinking a little clearer and coming to 
grips with just how close to disaster I had come.  I’ll be more careful on this trip in the 
future, but the real lesson I learned was even familiar things can be dangerous. 

The Three Peaks Ride—14th June 

Mt Tam 

Spot the Nortons 

The nine o’clock start on Mt Tam proved a bit of a challenge as there was a 
“Mountain Play” happening that filled the area we had anticipated meeting in with 
parked cars.  We found a spot from which six of us watched the others pass by on  



President’s Page 

There are lots of events over the next month. The MotoConcorso is July 12th in Mon-
terey California. The US INOA is in Pennsylvania July 21-25.  Our North Coast ride is 
Aug 2nd  SATURDAY  to a Nike site in Marin County and our annual Dardanelles ride 
is August 8-10th.   Check www.NortonClub.com for more details. 
 
After hearing an occasional banging out of the primary case, I thought it was chain 
stretch on the MKIII.  I opened up the primary case and the chain looks ok.  Remember, 
on a MKIII the two chain tensioners can only take up so much chain slack and you can't 
move the transmission back because it is not moveable like earlier Commandos.   
 
Then I saw the potential problem. The stator was burnt black on the bottom right side 
about 5:00 where the wire comes out. It was burned in a couple of other places too.  I 
was dumfounded that it still worked even though the oil had that "Prince of Darkness 
Smell".  When I took it off, I noticed that the stator was actually cracked clear through in 
one spot but it never hit the rotor.  The stator manufacturing date was 1975 and I almost 
had to refinance my house to buy a new one.   
 
Next, I checked the two zeners and the selenium rectifier.  I used a voltmeter with a di-
ode check function and in one direction the diodes turned on at about .445 volts and 
nothing in the other direction.  Both diodes should be good.  For the zeners,  I removed 
the single wire and used a 20V DC power supply to check if they turned on at the correct 
voltages in both polarities.  In the diode direction of the zeners, they turned on at about .6 
volts indicating that they are most likely silicon diodes as opposed to germanium diodes 
which would turn on at about .2 volts.  In the Zener diode direction, one turned on at 
13.26 volts and the other at about 14.26 volts.  In the Norton Workshop manual, the 
minimum on voltage is 12.75.   Based on this testing, I would say that the diodes are 
good.   
 
So, I don't know why the stator partially fried unless it has something to do with the bat-
tery problems I discussed in last months Norton Notice or my use of the ".75Amp Bat-
tery Tender".  Any ideas would be appreciated.  The new stator goes on shortly 
for the MotoConcorso show this week so I'll keep you informed. 
 
Harry 

Acting Editor’s Notes 
 
Is there anyone out there that can write?  We are down to 16 pages this month because of 
very little content .  I can’t believe that with the wealth of experience in this club we 
can’t fill the Notice.  Tell us about your ride, or your recent wrenching.  Tell us about 
how long you have been riding and what your finest or scariest hour was.  Don’t keep 
your story to yourself—we want to hear from you!! 

Meeting minutes 6/12/08 
The Liberties, San Francisco 
14 attendees, 4 Nortons, 1 moped 
 
Before the meeting started we became 
aware of a bike pulling up outside with 
quite a throaty exhaust note.  On inspec-
tion it was determined to be a VR880 
Norton!  The bike was ridden by Matt 
Buckley from Nottingham in the U.K.  
He had bought the bike months before 
but had delayed coming to S.F. to pick it 
up until the weather was better for rid-
ing.  His intention was to ride it to 
Alaska.  The bike was in such good 
shape that it will be a shame to see it 
after he returns. 
 
Charlie Brookman, a member who has 
recently changed his work from swing 
shift to day shift and thus is now able to 
come to some meetings, told us about a 
special occasion to be held to honor the 
Indianapolis Speedway’s 100th anniver-
sary.  There are going to be road races 
there over Sept 13-14-15 and there has 
been organized some Block seating in 
Section B (turn 1) with infield parking 
for anyone who cam make it.  The Nor-
ton Moto GP party will be held at turn 
12. What is really special is that on the 
14th you will be able to ride a parade lap 
around the track.  If you are able to go, 
call Charlie at 317 514-8634. 
 
All minutes as published in previous 
Notices were approved. 
 
Kudos were given to Ray Pallet for tak-
ing over the publishing of the Notice. 
 
The Club was advised by Harry Bunting 
that because of excessive liability costs, 
the NOC will no longer sell parts to the 
US and Canada. 
 
Lynne Miller gave a talk about the up-
coming Moto Mele event. 

Lorin Guy told us about the Moto Concorso 
to be held in Monterey on July 12 from 9-4.  
He mentioned that for an entry fee of $20.00 
you will get a swag bag of stuff that could be 
worth $150.00.  All motorcycles, scooters, 
and mopeds are welcome to show.  Deadline 
to enter is June 30.  This event is being held 
in conjunction with the MotoGiro America 
event. 
 
The date for the North Bay Ride hosted 
Terry Morrison by has been changed from 
7/27/08 to 8/2/08.  This is a Saturday ride.  
It was changed so we can go to a Nike Mis-
sile site on that day.  Lunch will be at the 
Pelican Inn in Muir Beach. 
 
Also, a reminder was given about the Darda-
nelles get together on 8/8-10/08. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 20:45. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mike Sullivan, Secretary 



Sep 14 (Sun) NCNOC Ride   Napa   start TBD 
 
Sep 20 (Sat) VELO OC / BSAOC / AMCA “RIGID RIDE” 
 
Sep 26 (Fri) California Ariel Rally 
Sep 27 (Sat) and Founders’ Memorial Ride 
Sep 28 (Sun)  
 
Oct 04 (Sat) Vintage Cycle Show & Swap Meet, El Camino College 
  Torrance 
 
Oct 05 (Sun) NCNOC Ride & AGM  Meet at Alice’s  10 AM 
 
Oct 09 (Thu) CALIFORNIA BSA RALLY 
thru  Steve Ortiz, 951-245-5287 
Oct 12  (Sun) Don Danmeier, 415-898-0330 
 
Oct 19 (Sun) NCNOC Delta Ride  start TBD 
 
Oct 25 (Sat) BSAOCNC/BSAOCSC SOUTHERN SIERRA RIDE 
Oct 26 (Sun) Frank Forster, 
 
Oct 26 (Sun) AMCA 49-Mile Ride, San Francisco 
  Pete Young, 
 
Nov 01 (Sat) BSAOC NORTHERN CALIORNIA ALL-BRITISH 

RIDE Novato 
Nov 13 (Thu) NCNOC meeting  SF  venue TBD 
 
Nov 14 (Fri) Cycle World’s International Motorcycle Show, 
Nov 15 (Sat) San Mateo 
Nov 16 (Sun) 
 
Nov 22 (Sat) BSAOCNC DUAL-SPORT RIDE 
Nov 23 (Sun) 
 
Nov 30 (Sun) NCNOC Turkey Ride   meet at Alice’s 11 AM 
 
Dec 07 (Sun) Ariel OC Christmas party 
 
Dec 07 (Sun) NCNOC Christmas party 
 
Dec 14 (Sun) NC Vincent OC AGM and year-end Gala  
 
Dec 28 (Sun) NCNOC Boxing Day ride  meet at Alice’s 11 AM  
 
 

2008 Calendar-(all Clubs) cont’d How about this? - lifted from www.nortonmotorcycles.com 
 
April 23, 2008 
 
Dear Norton Enthusiasts: 
 
The long road to Norton’s resurrection continues. I’ve accepted the role of Norton Mo-
torsports CEO and President with the goal of returning the marquee to its days of glory. 
I’ve been Norton’s chief trademark counsel since 1999 fighting all the battles you’ve 
read about over the last nine years and striking the various agreements that led to the 
reunification of the brand. 
 
As a lifelong motorcycle enthusiast, taking the helm of Norton is a once in a lifetime 
challenge and opportunity. With a 100-year plus history and a once-again growing base 
of fans and enthusiasts, Norton is a unique and cherished piece of motorcycling. I look 
forward to meeting and offering our support to the growing worldwide community of 
Norton enthusiasts.  
 
We are presently working with existing licensees to reaffirm relationships and help them 
grow and prosper in their respective businesses. New relationships are being formed that 
by all appearances will in the very near future lead to additional products, manufacturing 
capability, and even a racing team. 
 
Stay tuned. The next chapter has just begun!! 
 
Don W. Niles 
CEO & President 
Norton Motorsports, Inc.  

Will it ever happen? 


